

Mr Chris Lauritzen General Manager – Resource Development MACH Energy Australia Pty Ltd

Via email: chris.lauritzen@machenergy.com.au; sbartlam@ResourceStrategies.com.au

05/07/2021

Dear Mr Lauritzen

Mount Pleasant Optimisation Project (SSD-10418) Request for additional information

The Department is continuing to progress its assessment of the Mount Pleasant Optimisation Project (SSD 10418) and requests that you provide additional information.

The Department understands that MACH Energy is currently liaising directly with Muswellbrook Shire Council regarding the terms of a potential Planning Agreement. The Department supports these ongoing discussions and requests that you continue to update the Department of any progress in this regard.

In particular, the Department requests that you provide the following information:

- the general terms of the Planning Agreement; and
- the key milestones and dates for finalising the Planning Agreement.

Please provide the information or notification that the information will not be provided, by **Monday 30 August 2021**. If you are unable to provide the information within this timeframe, you are requested to provide, and commit to, an alternative timeframe for providing this information.

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact Tegan Cole on 02 9895 6457 or via email at Tegan.Cole@planning.nsw.gov.au.

Yours sincerely,

Matthew Sprott

Director Resource Assessments